Jayhawk Chapter, NFB

May 24, 2011 Minutes
President Chikako Mochizuki called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m., at Independence, Inc. 

Members present:  Athena Johnson, Brendy Latare, Cheryl Miller, Ron Miller, Chikako Mochizuki, Sidney Roedel, Janice Smith, Rob Tabor, Susan Tabor.
Guests present:  Judy Bergen,  Mayrie Figuroa, Derrick Hall, Diane Hemphill, Sharon Luka, Rita Mahoney, Serena Nicholl, Tom Page, Emily Schlenker, Meg Silkey, Leonard Silkey, Donna Wood.
OFFICER’S REPORTS:
President Chikako Mochizuki welcomed our guests from the South Central Kansas (Wichita) chapter.  She thanked everyone for theirupport for Comet during her surgery and recuperation.  Comet is doing well.

We have agreed to collaborate with the Lion’s Club during its June convention at the Holidome.  Details follow –see  Fund Raising.
May birthday greetings were sung for Chikako, Comet, and Sidney.
Vice President Rob Tabor: No report.

Secretary Susan Tabor:  We have official permission to have an information table at the Lion’s convention and to sell chocolate bars at the table.

Treasurer Bob Fuller was not present; Brendy Latare reported for Bob:  No report.

OLD BUSINESS:

Fund-raising:

Bob has suggested that we consider sponsoring a musical event,  Brendy said that Bob had no new information to report today. 
Susan proposed that we sell chocolate bars (World’s Finest) at the Lion’s convention in particular and at opportunities in the future. Following discussion about the cost and profit of selling World’s Finest chocolate.  Susan made the motion, Sidney seconded, that we sell chocolate bars. The motion passed unanimously.  
Susan will order the 8 cases of chocolate bars on 6/13.  We will be charged $25.00 for the table. Brendy will order a supply of Braille cards, and will also see that we have information brochures and “Little Colonel” books. (Donna will make available a good supply of most of these items.)  We are to email Susan about our availability to help at the table on 6/5 and 6/6.
Chikako proposed that we sell Pizza Hut coupons at the Lion’s convention and at other events.  Susan made the motion, seconded by Ron, that we get 40 cards; motion passed unanimously.  The order can be made online at PizzaHut.com
50/50:  The idea of internal fund-raising was broached:  Members would purchase tickets (e.g. @ $1.00) at meetings, at the end of which the winning ticket would be drawn.  The winner will receive half the amount collected that day.

.
KNOWLEDGE BASE:  Susan Tabor told us about her new class:  Learning Braille for Adults.  Classes are held at Independence, Inc. She has three students now and would welcome more.  A cassette and book are available.  Susan will burn a CD for Sharon.  A brief discussion about diagrams…or, let’s see…was it about diaphragms? brought the house down.
PRESIDENTIAL RELEASE:  In the interest of time, we agreed to read the release on line individually.

MISCELLANEOUS:  Our State President, Donna Wood, mentioned the availability of stipends to attend our upcoming state convention.  She and Leonard Silkey also mentioned their chapter’s practice of doing a purely social event once a month—an enjoyable and unifying practice.

Susan asked about our having cancelled our July meeting.  She is correct – no July meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
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